
 

 

 

Attention: Property Owners 

 

RE: Colgan Crossing Developments 

 TOWNSHIP OF ADJALA-TOSORONTIO,  COUNTY OF SIMCOE 

To Whom It May Concern,  

On behalf of the Owners, Tribute (Colgan) Ltd. & Tribute (Colgan 2) Ltd., they wish to inform all 

area residents and landowners that both sites will commence working every other Saturday 

commencing 06 August 2022 (Weather Permitting).  

The construction works will include erosion and sediment control measures, earthworks, servicing, 

and road crossings on both project sites.  The contractors will be limited to working between 

7:00 am and 3:00 pm.  This notice is not limited to the work for the subdivisions but will also include 

works for the Wastewater Treatment Plant and the Water Treatment Plant. 

As per the Township of Adjala-Tosorontio Noise By-Law No. 15-28, Section 2.3 does not permit 

“Noise caused by the erection, demolition, alteration or repair of a building or by construction 

equipment working upon a site within 300 feet of an occupied dwelling unit on any day between 

the hours of 9:00 p.m. and 6:00 a.m.” 

Monday to Friday construction hours will operate from 7:00 am to 7:00 pm. 

Also, in response to the disturbance experienced by the local area residents, we have offered car 

wash packages and have further arranged to have the affected homes’ exteriors washed.  A 

further notice will be delivered for the residents to acknowledge this and in order to comply. 

Contact Information: 

Consultant     Contractor Colgan   Owner 

C.F. Crozier & Associates Inc.   Pilen Construction   Tribute 

Attention: Robin Carruthers &   Canada Limited  Attention:  Frank Zadorozniak 

Shawn Landry     Attention: Rob Marchese 1815 Ironstone Manor, Unit 1 

51 John Street West   22 Cadetta Road   Pickering, ON  L1W 3W9 

P.O. Box 1011    Brampton, ON L6P 0X4 (289)980-5383 

Bradford, ON L3Z 2B4   (416) 990-2292 

(905) 952-3111      

Should you have any questions or require any further information, please do not hesitate to 

contact the project team.   

Thank you for your cooperation and patience during this construction period.  


